IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL
This notice applies to your vehicle,

Recall Campaign No. 23V-645: Instrument Cluster Glass

Remedy is Available

November 2023

Dear Rolls-Royce Owner / Lessee:

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act.
defect, which relates to motor vehicle safety, exists in certain Model Year 2021-2023 Rolls-Royc
are the owner of a potentially affected motor car.

~Royce Motor Cars Ltd. has decided that a
ost motor cars. Our records indicate that you

Why are we contacting you?
We are pleased to inform you that we are ready to perform this recall. We kindly request that yo
Cars dealer to arrange an appointment to have this important update performe oon as possibley

our authorized Rolls-Royce Motor

What could happen?
It has come to our attention that, if your motor car was involved in cer
could become damaged, or possibly break. In such a situation, if the
vehicle occupants. If this occurred, then in rare cases, this could i

crashes, the instrument cluster glass covering
ossible for some of the glass particles to contact
Of an injury.

If you are not the only driver of this motor car, please advise all 0 passengers of this important information.

What will Rolls-Royce do?
A protective coating will be applied to your motor car’s in glass free of charge which could take several days.

What if | have additional questions?
Should you have any questions about ¥ please contact your authorized Rolls-Royce Motor Cars dealer. If you need additional assistance,
please contact Rolls-Royce Motor Cars Customer Relations and Services at 1-833-765-5727 or at customer.relations@rolls-roycemotorcarsna.com.

If your Rolls-Royce Motor Cars dealer is unable to remedy the defect without charge or within a reasonable period of time, you may notify the
Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 1200 New Jersey Ave., S.E., Washington, DC 20590, call the toll-free Vehicle Safety
Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153), or go to http://www.safercar.gov.

Please be assured that your safety is important to us, and we sincerely apologize if this recall causes any inconvenience. We recommend that you
and your passengers wear your safety belt at all times.

Sincerely,

Rolls-Royce Motor Cars NA, LLC





